

The Hon Gladys Berejiklian MP Premier GPO Box 5431 SYDNEY NSW 2001

27 June 2019

Dear Premier,

I write in relation to the Liberal Government's failure to deliver on its much-anticipated promise to start construction this year on 700 new car parking spaces at Edmondson Park Station.

In January, Member for Holsworthy Melanie Gibbons MP made a public announcement, alongside you at Edmondson Park Station, boasting that construction of the 700 new car spaces would start this year. I have attached a screenshot of the announcement for your information.

Yet the NSW Budget tells a very different story, with a measly \$212,000 allocated in 2019-20 for the "planning" of the new car park.

Quite frankly, this is a broken election promise.

It is unacceptable that desperate commuters could be waiting up to four years to see the extra car spaces delivered. In complete desperation, some commuters have resorted to parking illegally and paying a fine in order to travel to work.

In the video accompanying the announcement, you boldly stated to local commuters "You can trust us on this". The 2019-20 Budget proves otherwise.

Constituents in my electorate rightfully believed construction would start on the commuter car park this year. They have been severely let down by this Liberal Government.

Please advise, as a matter of urgency, when construction on the new commuter car park at Edmondson Park Station will begin.

Yours sincerely,

Anoulack Chanthivong MP Member for Macquarie Fields



The Hon. A.J. Constance MP
Minister for Transport and Roads
GPO Box 5341
SYDNEY NSW 2001

27 June 2019

Dear Minister,

I write in relation to the Liberal Government's failure to deliver on its much-anticipated promise to start construction this year on 700 new car parking spaces at Edmondson Park Station.

In January, Member for Holsworthy Melanie Gibbons MP made a public announcement, alongside Premier Gladys Berejiklian at Edmondson Park Station, boasting that construction of the 700 new car spaces would start this year. I have attached a screenshot of the announcement for your information.

Yet the NSW Budget tells a very different story, with a measly \$212,000 allocated in 2019-20 for the "planning" of the new car park.

Quite frankly, this is a broken election promise.

It is unacceptable that desperate commuters could be waiting up to four years to see the extra car spaces delivered. In complete desperation, some commuters have resorted to parking illegally and paying a fine in order to travel to work.

In the video accompanying the announcement, the Premier boldly stated to local commuters "You can trust us on this". The 2019-20 Budget proves otherwise.

Constituents in my electorate rightfully believed construction would start on the commuter car park this year. They have been severely let down by this Liberal Government.

Please advise, as a matter of urgency, when construction on the new commuter car park at Edmondson Park Station will begin.

Yours sincerely,

Anoulack Chanthivong MP Member for Macquarie Fields



Melanie Gibbons MP is at Edmondson Park Train Station.

January 23 · Sydney · 🤡

NEWS WE HAVE BEEN WAITING FOR!!!

700 new spots will be built in the Edmondson Park Car Park!

That's almost triple what is there now - bringing it from 400 to 1100 spaces!

I've been looking forward to making this announcement for some time - but wanted to wait until we got it right!

It's a \$40m plan that will make a huge difference, with construction starting this year. Thank you to the Premier Gladys Berejiklian and Transport Minister Andrew Constance MP for helping me make this a reality.

It's through the strong economic management of the Liberal Government that I know we can make this promise and deliver it. #workingforyou #deliveringforHolsworthy



(1) 136

94 Comments 19 Shares